
HADLOW DOWN PC – COUNCILLOR UPDATES FOR MTG 11th JANUARY 2022 

Peter Weston  

1. Preparation for SLR meeting later in January.  (i.e. checking what has been done in respect of 

the issues raised at the last meeting, and gathering further issues to raise including the use 

of Spring Lane as a ‘rat run’ during the evening commute). 

 

2. Quarterly risk assessment carried out – see separate agenda item. 

 

3. Research regarding a footpath diversion application – see separate report. 

 

4. Monthly bank reconciliation documents scrutinised before wider circulation. Various 

documents posted on the two noticeboards. 

 

5. ‘one.network’ virtual raining session. 

 

6. Installation of the SID (14th December) with Paul James’ assistance (very many thanks to 

Paul!). Replacement of batteries after 2 weeks and download of first cache of data: 

Hadlow Down SID Detections Log Summary 14th to 28th December 2021 

A272  - vehicles travelling Westwards. 

Speed Range Vehicles Detected Percentage of Total 

0-29 mph 15,035 38.11 

30-34 mph 11,954 30.30 

35-39 mph 8,050 20.40 

40-44 mph 3,330 8.44 

45-49 mph 838 2.12 

50-54 mph 200 0.51 

55-59 mph 36 0.09 

60-64 mph 10 0.03 

65+ mph 0 0.00 

Total Vehicles 39,453  
 

This first cache of data was for the holiday period and it will be interesting to look at further 

data caches when commuting has ‘got back up to speed’ (pun intended). 

 

 

 


